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NCOIL APPLAUDS CONGRESSIONAL DISCUSSION OF 

NATURAL DISASTER INSURANCE

Albany, New York, September 29, 2004 ─ State Senator Steven Geller (FL), president of the National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL), yesterday sent the following letter to Congressman Brad Sherman (D-CA) regarding his effort to raise Congressional awareness of the need for federal natural disaster insurance legislation.  Upon withdrawal of his amendment to include natural disaster insurance coverage in legislation that would extend the Terrorism Risk Insurance Act (TRIA), Congressman Sherman this morning encouraged Congress to authorize a study that would investigate the private market’s ability to cover natural disaster insurance risks.  The study would be undertaken by the Secretary of Treasury.  Sherman noted that both NCOIL and the National Association of Realtors (NAR) support such an initiative. 
“I write as President of the National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) to support and applaud your interest in advancing Congressional discussion of natural disaster insurance legislation.  The urgency of this issue has never been more apparent, as estimated insured losses from the recent hurricanes climb to more than $20 billion.


NCOIL has long encouraged Congress to enact appropriate natural disaster insurance legislation, having recognized that the states simply could not handle a one-in-100-year natural event, whether it is a hurricane, earthquake, volcano, flood, or other natural hazard.  Such a significant natural disaster anywhere in the nation could bankrupt insurance markets throughout the country.  NCOIL would strongly support a Congressional study into the most feasible approach for managing natural disaster insurance risks.  

Our own discussions in recent years have focused on issues surrounding tax-deferred catastrophe reserves and federal reinsurance programs.  Most recently, and as authorized by an NCOIL resolution adopted in July, the legislators of NCOIL have begun examining other options as well, including incorporating natural disaster insurance coverage into either the Terrorism Risk Insurance Act (TRIA) or the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP).  Though NCOIL has no formal position on any alternative, we welcome further discussions during our November 18 through 21 Annual Meeting in Hawk’s Cay, Florida, and look forward to being of assistance as Congress furthers its deliberations.”      


NCOIL is an organization of state legislators interested in insurance legislation and regulation.  Many legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance regulation in their state houses across the country.


For more information, please contact the NCOIL National Office at 518-449-3210.
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